April 4, 1086

Rev. Fr. Vahram Hazarian, Pastor
St. Gregory the ITluminator Church
6700 W. Diversey Ave.

Chicago IL 60635

Dear Father Vahram:

Your 1985 annual report has been approved by H.E. Abp.
Torkom Manoogian, as stated in the enclosed letter, but we
would Tike to bring the fellowing to your attention for
future reference:

You had overliooked to enclose a sample ballot. Also the
Noeminating Committee did not prepare a list of candidates
for election prior to the meeting, consquently all the
nominations were made from the floor.

‘Thank you for submitting your report in complete form.

Very truly yours,

Michael M. Kermiap
Director



